MARSHVIEW MIDDLE SCHOOL
PARENT SCHOOL SUPPORT COMMITTEE

DECEMBER 1, 2015 AT 6:30 P.M.

Present: Ruth Donald, Michelle Lloyd, Marjorie Doherty, Maria Beltz, Jackie Jacob-Vogels, Wayne Feindel, Andrew Wilson
Regrets: Lisa Fury-Allen, Stephen Law and Sabine Beisser
MEETING MINUTES
Reminder that PSSC minutes are now being posted on the school website.
SACKVILLE SCHOOLS 2020
Neither Catherine nor Andrew was present to give an update on the brainstorming session (Andrew arrived later).  Ruth informed the group that the Sackville Schools 2020 committee did meet with the Student Voice group at Marshview (1 student representative from each classroom) and it was a very productive exercise.
IMPROVEMENTS IN THE SCHOOL
There have been several improvements in the school this year.  Several work orders have been completed, some are in the process of being completed and others have been submitted.  

The area behind the lockers by room 117 will need to be checked because last year snow came in through the vent and the wall was very wet.
Michelle suggested that a paper tower holder be installed in the bathroom in the basement.  Ruth will make the request.
Marjorie reported that on an ice day recently there was no salt on the steps and at least one student fell and hurt himself.  Ruth is going to look into this.

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN

Ruth presented the different goals in the SIP.  Each goal must now include ALL students. 

There are two Literacy Goals, two Numeracy Goals, one Science Literacy Goal and two Positive Learning & Working Environment Plan (PLWEP) Goals.  
The PLWEP goal #1 includes the use of the Pyramid of Intervention for behaviors – this is being used in every classroom and this consistency appears to be making a difference.  There is no school interventionist at Marshview this year and there are fewer EAs so the benefits of this new system is very good news.

The PLWEP goal #2 focuses on using the term Wellness rather than Mental Health.  Several Wellness endeavors have happened and/or are planned for the academic year – movie Inside Out, MAGMA group coming to the school, MTA Right to Play group, the Moving Up program.
PROVINCIAL ASSESSMENTS for 2014-15
Math – Marshview scored better than the district in both positive categories but especially in the ‘Strong Achievement’ category.

TEACHERS GOING ON LEAVE AFTER CHRISTMAS

Three teachers and one student teacher will not be a Marshview after Christmas.  Also Mrs. Debbie McLaggan will be retiring at Christmas – she has been an EA for 27 years, most of those at Marshview.
TEACHERS ARRIVING AFTER CHRISTMAS
Two of the teachers going on leave will be replaced. 

TURKEY DINNER!

On Wednesday December 16th there will be a turkey dinner offered to all students and staff free of charge.  

CUSTODIAN UPDATE

We now have a new permanent custodian at Marshview.  

BBL (Tech)
A few parents contacted the school and/or members of the PSSC with concerns about having to provide supplies for the cooking exercises in BBL class.  Some concerns were based on how much was required, others were regarding the assurance that supplies were fresh and kept appropriately (ie. cold if required).  There was also a concern that supplies could be cross-contaminated at home and then brought to school – example: using a knife for peanut butter, then for jam and then bringing the jar of jam to school.  Ruth made notes and said that the school is prepared to cover the cost of the food required.  The issues of freshness and contamination will have to be discussed further with the instructor.
MAGAZINE CAMPAIGN

Michelle reported that the campaign went very well and that she is prepared to do it again next year BUT she will not be doing it the following year so someone needs to be ‘trained’.  It was noted that a few issues need to be addressed:  better communication between the school and home (without the coordinator needing to initiate), having a teacher on the committee to make sure questions can be answered even when coordinator is not at the school and to keep the excitement ‘alive’ during the campaign.  Having a teacher on the committee would also allow some consistency from year to year.

DEC

Wayne suggests that it is very important for our area to have representation on the DEC and his plan is to retire in June.  He thought someone from the Sackville Schools 2020 group may be interested.  Wayne will put his name forward if nobody else does.
PARENT/TEACHER INTERVIEWS

There were comments that the format for the grade 6-8 students was confusing to parents new to this format.  Some parents did not know teachers and found the system overwhelming and unclear.

SCHOOL CLOSURE ISSUES

Sackville is still not considered a separate area for school closures due to weather event even though our weather can be very different from Moncton’s weather.  The principles from the Tantramar area have met to discuss this and will be meeting again.  Hopefully a ‘group’ voice will be louder than individual voices.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.

